MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING OF NORTHUMBERLAND BADMINTON ASSOCIATION
HELD AT THE TYNESIDE BADMINTON CENTRE ON SUNDAY 27 APRIL 2014 AT 7.00 p.m.

The Chairman, Mr Dennis Gray, welcomed those present to the AGM of Northumberland Badminton Association.  He informed everyone of some sad news - the recent death of Mrs Joan Arkley.  A Sympathy card and condolences had been sent to Walter Arkley from NBA.
PRESENT
Representatives of the following Northumberland clubs: Benfield CBC, Blyth Tynedale, Elmfield, Hexham, Jesmond Dene, NESLC, Newcastle Medicals, Newcastle Telecom, Newcastle University, the Northumberland Club, Morpeth Riverside, St Gabriels, The Parks, Wallsend Bewicke.
Management Committee members - Mr D Gray (Chairman), Mr S Abbott (Vice Chairman), Mrs N Waterfield (Secretary), Miss J Brown (Treasurer), Mr S Porter, Mr R Taylor, Mrs A Thompson.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE     Mr R Pearson (President), Mr S Sharp (Management Committee), Mr M Waterfield (Management Committee), Mrs M Perry (Benfield Bears Junior Club), Signature BC, Walbottle BC, Whitley Chapel BC.  Late apologies received from Hotspur BC.
MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

The Minutes of the previous Annual General Meeting, held on Sunday 19 May 2013, were approved as a true record of the proceedings and were duly signed by the Chairman.
ANNUAL REPORT 
The Chairman commented that a lot of work had gone into the preparation of the Annual Report which was quite lengthy.  The Report reflected the huge amount of work that had gone on throughout the County during the preceding season.  Apologies were recorded for the fact that the final League Placings had been omitted from the Report when everything had been collated then circulated.  The Hon Secretary confirmed that she would circulate the missing document to clubs.
The Annual Report was approved and adopted by the meeting.
APPROVAL OF COUNTY FEES FOR 2014/15
An increase of £1 to £5 per club member was recommended to the meeting by the Management Committee.  The Chairman explained that as NBA had no sponsorship, an increase was necessary in order to ensure that the County breaks even, as a loss had been made for several years.
In response to a query asking how NBA used the money raised from the affiliation fees collected, the Chairman explained that the greatest expenditure was on County teams.  During the season 2013-14 a County Third team had been reintroduced with the aim of selecting mostly juniors if possible, to help them progress into senior competition – which had resulted in greater expenditure.  The cost of transporting junior teams to various events was expensive.  Tournaments were variable, with some making a profit where the entry was good (e.g. BE Senior Gold and Silver), but others with lower entries more often than not tending to make a loss.  Numbers competing in NBA graded tournaments had been slightly lower last season.

Discussion followed on whether a higher increase than £1 was needed, and whether club members would be able and willing to pay this.  It was finally agreed to limit the increase to £1 for the 2014-15 season, and to review the situation at next year’s AGM.
ELECTION OF OFFICERS 
Nominations for the positions on the Management Committee had been circulated before the AGM.  All nominations were approved en bloc as per the circulated list.  The Chairman pointed out that the Management Committee was not “a closed shop”.  The Management Committee can co-opt additional members, and there are places on Sub-committees also.  The Chairman made a plea for any members who would like to get involved or help in any way, however small, to contact the Chairman or the Secretary.
Officers elected:

President – Bob Pearson


Secretary – Norma Waterfield
Chairman – Dennis Gray


Treasurer – Julie Brown

Vice Chairman, Competition Co-ordinator, and BE General Meetings Delegate – Steve Abbott

Business Co-ordinator and Junior County Co-ordinator – Richard Taylor

Clubs Co-ordinator – Steve Porter


Coaching Co-ordinators (jointly) – Steve Sharp, Rob Wetherell
Assistant Secretary and Registration Secretary – Mike Waterfield

Senior Leagues Secretary – Alison Thompson
Child Welfare Officer– Mike Woodward

NBA PRESENTATION EVENING  (Saturday 10 May)
Miss Brown informed the meeting that so far around 60 tickets had been sold, slightly fewer than in previous years.  She asked that members ask around their clubs again and let her know if any more tickets were required as soon as possible, as numbers for food were required by the venue.  Miss Brown pointed out that it had not been possible to book the normal venue (at The Falcons Rugby Ground) as it was unavailable, hence the change of venue for this year to The Premier Inn, New Bridge Street West, Newcastle.
MATTERS RAISED BY CLUBS

None had been received by the Secretary prior to the AGM.  From those present various points were raised and these are recorded under Any Other Business.
ANY OTHER BUSINESS

1. The Chairman informed the meeting that the EGM (at which the Annual Accounts would be presented) and Annual League Fixtures meeting would be held on Sunday 7 September with the EGM at 6.30 pm followed by the League Fixtures meeting at 7.00 pm.
2. A plea from the organiser of the Ladies Only nights (N Bibby) for more to attend – sessions are on Friday evenings, every 2 weeks, 6.30 pm until 8.30 pm at the Tyneside Badminton Centre.
3. Information from Miss Brown re a new summer programme at the Tyneside Badminton Centre including a Singles Club on Thursday evenings, Family Badminton on alternate Friday evenings and ParaBadminton (to start soon).
4. There had been much discussion at the Clubs Sub-committee meeting the previous week concerning having 2 teams from a club in the same division of the League.  It was confirmed that this matter (including the question of nominations) would be discussed at the forthcoming meeting of the Competitive Play Sub-committee scheduled for May.  The Chairman stressed that any further thoughts/suggestions could be sent in to S Abbott or S Porter.

5. A query raised by a Newcastle Medicals representative regarding other ways of raising funds for NBA resulted in a very interesting and positive discussion, with, it seemed, genuine interest from members and some willingness to be involved in some way, however small.  The Chairman stressed that more volunteers are urgently needed and any assistance/ideas re fund-raising would be much appreciated.

6. Mrs Burgess, Veterans Co-ordinator, made a plea for more players in the Over 40, 45, and 50 age groups to be willing to represent Northumberland in matches against other counties.  Mrs Thompson offered to email clubs asking for this information to be circulated and requesting that anyone interested contact her or Mrs Burgess.  Nationally there is a shortage of Over 40s, so much so that BE are contemplating allowing some Over 35 players to compete in some Over 40s matches!!

As there was no further business, the Chairman declared the AGM closed.  He thanked everyone for attending and wished everyone a good summer.
